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16™ October 1998

Mr Gary Fenlon MLA

Chair

Legal, Constitutions! and Administrazive Review Commintse
Parliament House

George St

BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Mr Fenlon
Strategic Review of the Ombudsman

[ refer to your ietter dated the 13* August 1998, regarding the “Strategic Review of the Ombudsman™.
Apologies for the delay in our reply, howsver we qust that our comments can still be considered in the
Review.

Our primary comment is with respect to recommendation R.29. Of particular concern to Queensiand
Local Govemment is the ability of seme razepayers to go “complaints shopping”. This is especially
with respect to the Planning Court and ifs processes. Over the years, the LGAQ has been made aware
of circumnsiances where, if 2 matepayer is unhappy with a ruling of the Planning Court, the complaint
can be taken o the Ombudsman. This is but onz example of the ¢oncerning duplication of
administrarive review.

Fssentially, the Association believes that if there i¢ a process established to address a certain type of
complaint, then the marter should not be referred to the Ombudsman subsequent to an outcome being
reached in this first instanes. This position does nar attempt 10 deny citizens’ right of complaint, it
simply secks the removal of their ability to have the maner reviewed several times over, wasting Stats
and Local Government time and resources.

Another comment in respect to thiz recommendaticn is that the research, reporting and responses
required in relarion to matters being handied by the Ombudsman, is a substantial impaesition on Local
Government resources. This is particularly the case where the Ombudsman’s office tekes up issues
which could have been deait with by a more appropriate authoriry.

One example of this i3 in respect to rates recovery practices. The Association is of the view that if a
defaulting ratepayer has a problem with the legal pracesses invalved in the recovery of a debr, they
should address their grievances to the Court when the summoas is issued, rather than wait until the sale
of property is threatened to satisfy the warrant.

Another example is where an employee’s position within a council is made redundsnt and the
incumbent officer is dismissed, While the respective council may argue that it has the responaibility
and authority to make and manage the business of Council, it is still reasonable ta expect that the
former officec’s recourse was to raise the matter a3 an industrial issue if thoy considered they were
aggrieved by council’s actjons.

Another recomnendation of interest is R.I1 regarding a program of secondments. While the
practicalities of this program will aged to be examined, it does highlight the need for increased ready
access by the Ombudsman to expertise that will facilitate a more vxpedient resolution to matters of
complaint,
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Thank you for sesking the Associarion’s input on this marrer
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HALLAM
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
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